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Basement Storage

As you can see from these images, we are nearing capacity in certain areas of the building. In the last few

months, we have purchased a large number of negatives and received three large image collection donations.
The photo images are now stored in two locations and if more should arrive there will be a third location. More

railroad employees are donating their collections of documents. We have taken table space in the library for

computers to document in our data base the expanding book collections. With the increase of books, reference

materials, and periodicals, these resources are no longer located in any one room. Back-up copies are now

stored throughout the building. The crew working in the basement have developed an outstanding finding aide

Drawing Room

To help resolve these challenges the board is seeking your help to fund a new stand alone building on the back

Closets are full

Stage is a major
Storage Area

Artifacts in the Auditorium

Drawing Room

parking lot. Dimension will be 20' by 60' divided into three equal size rooms. The estimate for this new

construction will be $100,000. The current building fund is doing fine but these funds will be needed to repair a
faulty valve in the steam heat system and repair the hydraulic system for the elevator. On the back is a donation
form for this new construction. Any donation will be greatly appreciated. There is also the potential for a large

Rapidly Growing Library

Future Plans
1. Move less use
materials to new building
2. Move drawings downstairs
Potential Uses for Vacant Space
3. Explore and Develop a Model
Railroad Room
4. Consider Exhibit Space for Artifacts

Vault Room




Baltimore and Ohio Railroad Historical Society

Is Growing!

Eight years ago, we thought we had enough storage for twenty years. With the large numbers of
contributions and expect future ones we feel we need additional storages space. After investigation with
Carroll County Government, we have decided to build a storage building on the back-parking lot of our
property. Dimension for the new building will be 20’ by 60’. There is a potential for a foundation to
contribute matching funds for this addition. So, a fund-raising program is now starting for the expected
$100,000 to complete the building and install shelving. Therefore, we are instituting a naming program
for various storage devices and areas used in the societie’s facilities.

Your name on:

File Cabinet (Over 100) $250
File Cabinet Drawer (Over 500) S$75
Storage Shelf (Over 45) S$75
20’ by 20’ Section of New Building (Three) $3000
Name on Outside of New Building $25,000
Donors Information

Name Phone #

Address

E-mail (optional)

Name on Plaque




